
A short note about our progress with arrangements for the 
50th Anniversary Tour. 

1/ When riding motorcycles in South Australia and to be compliant with the local road  traffic laws 
you will be required to have fitted to your machine two (2) rear view mirrors. 

2/ Be advised that in September our weather conditions vary along with daily temperatures and could 
quite possibly range from anywhere between 15º – 25º C. Adding to this we couldn’t overlook the 
possibility of showers through the week. 

3/ Saturday September 16th:  You will be required to check-in at the Barossa Valley Tourist Park 
between the hours of 3.00 and 4.00pm. Following registration and during the early evening there is 
to be welcoming and get-together free sausage sizzle within the Park grounds. 

4/ Early rise and shine on Sunday morning 17th September for a picturesque ride to Birdwood to visit 
the Club’s Annual Motorcycle Only Swapmeet. Those choosing to ride their motorcycles will be 
admitted free of charge and be expected to display their pride and joy within the Club enclosure. If 
you wish to obtain a swapmeet site, the usual fee will apply. Sunday afternoon is free to do what 
you please although a ride to Melba’s Chocolate Factory at Woodside is to be arranged. On the 
other hand you might like to visit the National Motor Museum back at Birdwood at a specially 
reduced entry fee. 

5/ It is expected that each days ride will cover approximately 160Kms., with the exception of Friday 
September 22nd which is expected to be considerably shorter culminating within the impressive 
grounds of the Wolf Blass Wine Centre. Final Grand Function of the week long Tour will be the 
50th Anniversary Dinner Evening on the Friday following sundown. 

6/ If sufficient interest is shown there is to be a chartered bus made available each day to follow the 
riding group for a nominal fee of approximately $10.00 per day for each passenger. 

7/ Negotiations are at present being made to include a lunch time cruise on the River Murray departing 
from Mannum. Alternately, you may wish to be included an escorted visit to the Mannum Dock 
Museum which will include boarding the moored Paddle Steamer ‘PS Marion’. For those wishing 
to take advantage of the on board lunch cruise a maximum sealing of 86 persons will be required to 
book in advance.  
It is expected that on one other occasion a day tour of the properties used in the filming of the TV 
series “McLeod’s Daughters” will be made available for those interested. This tour group is to meet 
with our bike riders at morning tea and at lunch. 

8/ A cooked breakfast will be made available on two days together-with two evening dinner meals 
will also be made available. The evening meals will be separate from the final Friday evening 
Dinner. 

9/ Sunday September 24th will be the usual Bay to Birdwood Run for machines and vehicles up to 
1956. An entirely separate entry for this event will be necessary if you wish to participate.  

 
 My next news letter will contain your entry forms and include all costs. 
 Your Entry Co-ordinator.                Colin Pauley 
                                                                      10 Rosslyn Ave. 
                                                                       Manningham    5086     (08 8261 3673) 
  

     Now Read This!!!       Your Urgent And Undivided Attentions Is Required. 
 

Here is your golden opportunity to become involved in the organisation of the Club’s 50th Anniversary 
celebrations. 

Urgent assistance is being sought for screen printing and similar type work. If you are or you know of someone 
who could manage to assist in this manner please contact without delay Colin Pauley to offer your much needed 
help. Please give some serious and honest thought to this situation remembering an event of this magnitude just 

doesn’t happen without your valued contribution, remember, achieving our ultimate goal together won’t be 
without all our devoted involvement. 


